August 2021

CWSA NEWSLETTER

Central Whidbey Sportsmen’s Association P.O. Box 711 Coupeville, WA 98239
For current information and the most up to date calendar of events
Go to the web site address: cwsaonline.org

CLUB OFFICERS: Committee Chairs:
President Larry Memmer 969-2588 Public Relations: Bill Balfour 679-1812
Vice President Randy Pike 544-2140 Ron Martin 320-8797
Secretary Roger Richard 820-8105 Match Scheduling: Al Lindell 678-0960
Treasurer Ralph Young 678-0430 NRA Recruiter: Gary Winlund  678-9879
Membership Wes Kenworthy 675-3524 Range Safety Ofcr: Kelley Gustafson 678-4430
Hunter Safety: John Boling 678-6836
CLUB DIRECTORS: 969-2440 (cell)
2021 Doug Smith 672-0629 Projects coordinator: Gary Winlund 678-9879
Ron Martin 320-8797 CWSA_PROJECTS@CWSAONnline.com
2022 Gary Winlund 678-9879 Newsletter: John Mott 222-3161
M!ke Nortier (619) 947-4299 Match coordinators:
2023 e X e 399-0078 Pin Richard Morgan 425 750-5444
Speed Steel Rifle Al Lindell 678-0960
Speed Steel Pistol Mike Cox 399-0078
Pistol Falling Plates Roger Richards 820-8105
Rifle Falling Plates Roger Richards 820-8105
Pistol Hanging Plates Gary Raster 969-3228
Next General Meeting - M Onday Rifle Hanging Plates Gary Raster 969-3228
22Ir Off-hand Rifle Lance Landquist 320-3645
AugUSt 9 1900 (7_00 PM) Rifle Gary Winlund  678-9879
' . Trap Ralph Downs  202-7562
Archery Coordinator Bill Simons 360 679-4993

The club needs some help with watering our perimeter trees. This is best done by a 2 person
team, it involves filling the trailer mounted water tub and then driving along and watering the trees.
We could use 2 teams since this should be done a couple times per week in the summer. Please
call Gary Winlund 360-678-9879 if you would like to help with this. It does require a truck with a 2"
hitch ball.

Speed Steel Matches in Bays 1-5, please don’'t move the pegs!

It is that time of year again! Speed Steel Matches. The evening prior to any speed steel matches
we put out pegs to designate were steel will be set up on shooting bays 1-5. Please do not move
or disturb the peg placements.




What you absolutely, positively MUST know:

First is the address to comment on the ATF proposal to appease the current administration by banning
stabilizer braces. The web address is: regulations.gov/commenton/ATF-2021-0002-0001. Members are
encouraged to comment because if this goes through it will set a precedent for the agency to earmark and ban
other components.

The second issue is range cleanliness. The Women's Class on Saturday was confronted with overflowing
trash cans and destroyed target backers on Saturday. These are guests and first time shooters, so making a
favorable impression would have been nice. It is suggested to all members that if a can is full, take 10
minutes out of your day to replace the bag (there are spares in the bottom of the cans) and take the full bag to
the trash collection shed on the clubhouse adjacent to bay 1. We have a decent facility at a more than fair
price if everyone chips in.

Board Meeting — Items of Interest:

No meeting minutes this month --

Working Party Notes & Next Work Party(s)

Gary Winlund will retire from being our maintenance supervisor at the end of the year. The
club is looking for 3 people to replace him, so we can split up the service project coordinators, one
person for Sunday’s work party and one person for Wednesday’s work party and one person for
club maintenance. These 3 people will work together and be a committee to take care of the club
with membership help. If you are interested in replacing Gary Winlund please let Gary or myself
know so Gary can start training those people on what they need to know. Gary has done an
outstanding job for many years and would like to take life a little easier. He will train the committee
with everything they need to know including the Tractor, well house maintenance, budget, contact
information on where to buy supplies and much more.

Sunday August 1° 0900 to 1100 (9:00 AM to 11:00 AM)
Wednesday August 4™ 0900 to 1100 (9:00 AM to 11:00 AM)

If anyone has any extra time and wants to help around the club (and get credit and a punch on your “work
party card”) the following items always need attention.
Weed whack around ranges and behind the sheds behind the club house. Bring your own trimmer.
Spray weeds and grass on ranges and other areas. Bring your own sprayer and liquid.
Empty garbage cans, including brass barrels on ranges. Extra bags should be available in cans.
Let Gary know what you have done so he can give your card a punch for work performed. Gary 360-678-9879.

All Ranges, this means the ENTIRE Club is CLOSED (except scheduled shoots) during the
work party!

Contact Gary Winlund at 503 440-3492 or CWSA PROJECTS@CWSAOnIine.com with suggestions.
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